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News Update February 2012 

Dear Partners, 

   Thank you so much for your support in the past and for 2011. 
You have enabled 22,163 students to be trained in 176 Bible Schools, who planted 3,452 churches 
and brought 46,494 people to Christ in 2011. We thank our partners in Australia who supported the 
work in Uganda, New Zealand who supported Zambia and Pakistan, USA who supported Ghana 
and England who supported Pakistan, Bhutan, India, Nigeria, Sierra - Leona and other parts of 
Africa. Thank you every body. 

   You have also enabled the feeding of 1,882 orphans in 4 orphanages in Africa and two in 
Pakistan. 
 
    In December Kelvin Shinga, our orphanage leader in Zambia, died in a fatal car accident.  Two 
weeks later David Nyirenda accepted the job.  He is the person who put in new wells in the four 
villages that home the orphans and got organic gardens established in the villages with the water 
from the wells. The wells and organic gardens were donated by our New Zealand partners.  David 
will extend his organic gardening skills to bring the whole of the orphanages to becoming self 
sufficient, hopefully by the end of 2012. 
 
   Raymond who has worked here for us for six years, suffered a stroke in December, which 
paralyzed him on his right side.  He also lost his speech.  He is still in hospital and he is recovering, 
but will now have to retire. Please pray for Raymond. We thank him for all the good work he has 
given our ministry. 
 
   Our Bible School is now on Shekinah T.V. every Friday at 7.30pm to reach the whole of Africa 
except Uganda and Egypt.  Do watch it on the website www.elshaddai.tv.org  each week if you 
would like to. We are holding ‘Teaching Retreats’ on a regular basis. Phone 01865 300099 to book. 
 

   We also speak on Radio two Sundays a month at 6am to the whole of Sierra-Leone.  We have 
had some amazing results.  One was the chief of another city who after hearing the message 
phoned the radio station and invited Suzanne to speak by phone to a crusade that he would arrange.  
The crusade was held in a rugby field in his town and 3,700 people came to hear the gospel 
message each night and many were saved and healed.  On the second night as Suzanne prayed 
for the sick the Holy Spirit came in like a wind into the crusade, causing many to fall on their faces 
who then got up totally healed and set free.  The chief said that the crusade has changed his city for 
the Lord.  

 
God bless you from 
 
Suzanne 
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